	
	PART I

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.


	REPORT OF MONITORING OFFICER



	TO THE COUNCIL

ON 15TH JUNE, 2005



	TITLE :
ALLEGATIONS BY COUNCILLOR PERKINS AT THE 



EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF SALFORD CITY COUNCIL HELD 

ON 11TH MAY, 2005







	RECOMMENDATIONS :

THAT Council note the findings of the enquiries made by the Monitoring Officer in respect of the allegations made by Councillor Perkins.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

At the Extraordinary Meeting of Salford City Council held on 11th May, 2005, Councillor Perkins raised allegations that an Officer had been seen delivering leaflets within the Swinton area on the day of the Bye-Election, 10th March, 2005.  The Monitoring Officer was requested to investigate these allegations and report to Members.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :



(available for public inspection)

List of persons distributing leaflet

List of Counters at the Bye-Election



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK :




Reputational risk to the Council and potential disciplinary action against the employee.



	SOURCES OF FUNDING :


N/A



	COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative)



	1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	The Monitoring Officer

Alan R. Eastwood

Deputy Director of Customer & Support Services and City Solicitor

(Tel: No: (0161) 793 3000))



	2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS
	Provided by :
	None

	PROPERTY (if applicable):


None



	HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

None



	CONTACT OFFICER :
Alan R. Eastwood





Deputy Director of Customer & Support Services and





City Solicitor





(Tel: No: (0161) 793 3000))





	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
Swinton South



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :


Not applicable




	DETAILS

At the Extraordinary Meeting of the Council held on 11th May, 2005, Councillor Perkins made an allegation that an Officer of the Council had been seen distributing a leaflet relating to the development of a Magistrates’ Court on the day of the Bye-Election, 10th March, 2005.  Councillor Hinds demanded the naming of the Officer involved.

Council was adjourned to afford the Monitoring Officer the opportunity of clarifying the identity of the Officer.

Councillor Perkins, upon further questioning by the Monitoring Officer, was unable to identify the Officer or state unequivocally that he was distributing the said leaflet to properties in the Swinton area.  However, Councillor Perkins said that the Officer was one of the Counters at the Election Count on 10th March, 2005.

The Monitoring Officer obtained a list of distributors of the leaflet which identified only two female employees who distributed the leaflet.  Neither of these employees has been identified as Counters at the aforementioned Court.  Therefore, the Monitoring Officer concludes that there is insufficient evidence to support the allegations made by Councillor Perkins.



